
                                       STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

             SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 21, 2015 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.  Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen signed the letter to Avitar  requesting the additionof exporting the tax deposits to excel 

to help with reconciliation.  

The selectmen elected to pay the Charlesworks bill next week.  

The Town of Surry issued a building permit to Steve Goldsmith for the installation of solar panels on his 

house. The Town of Surry received ck# 789452  in the amount of $30.00 from Solar City for the permit.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills  

The selectmen received an  Intent to Cut from the Patnodes’ on Cider Mill Rd.  

SUR will provide an estimate for the culvert on the paved portion of the Pond Rd.  

John Berglund spoke to the selectmen about correcting three discrepancies on the tax collector’s 

balance. The cash balance for the ledger would remain correct.  

Bruce Smith asked for a review of the minutes from November 30, 2015 as to the possibility of issuing a 

building permit on the class VI portion of  Wilber Road extention in reference to the decision by the 

town at the 2008 town meeting in accepting the road when completed. The two lots sold are not part of 

the Cider Mill subdivision and access has been established on one lot. The lot currently has no street 

number according to Fred Bretton and the deed currently shows an incorrect address.  The selectmen 

decided a building permit can be issued for the lot. 

The selectmen discussed the benefit cost analysis at the entry level. 

The Mine Ledge Road culvert job has been completed and the portion of the Old Walpole Road which 

was undermined has been repaired.  

The selectmen have elected to pay bills next week.  

The selectmen discussed options for repairing the shed and the Williams Construction estimate for the 

townhall addition.  Jay Croteau will contact Steve Goldsmith. 



Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

  


